


May 19th Recreation committee Meeting Minutes

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Cincinnati NFB chapter recreation committee met on Thursday, May 19, 2016, by phone conference from 7:00 to 8:00 P.M. with Kim McEachirn opening the meeting with prayer and presiding.  In attendance were the following persons:

Rachel Kuntz, Judy Rudig, Annie McEachirn Carson, and Kim McEachirn

The discussion topics and action plans were as follows:

1.  Spring Grove tour:  The committee agreed that the Spring Grove tour was a great success.  Thanks to Annie for a job well done in organizing the tour!  Photos taken by Deanna Lewis were placed on the chapter’s website.  Also, Rachel Kuntz placed photos with description labels on the website as well.  Annie is in the process of writing an article on the tour to be posted as she had done with the coffee tour.
1. The annual picnic:  The picnic is to be held on Saturday, June 18th, 2016, at the home of Marianne and Paul Denning.  This event is scheduled from 1:00-5:00 P.M.  Each NFB member and guest should pay $5 to Emily Pennington, our treasurer.  This charge is necessary to cover expenditures for meats and drinks.  A menu will be created by which members and guests will be asked to donate various food items.  Annie will obtain a count of individuals planning to attend as she puts together the menu.  Then, she will follow-up with Marianne regarding the number of tables, chairs, and their configuration.  The deadline for signing up for the picnic is June 4th.  On June 6th, an email will be sent out with picnic details and to canvass attendees on their meat and drink preferences.  Annie will communicate various information to the primary individuals assisting with the picnic plans, (e.g., Rachel Kuntz, Michael Kuntz, Marianne Denning and Kim McEachirn.  Finally, during the week prior to the picnic, an email with reminders and other details will be sent to attendees.
1. Adjournment:  The meeting was closed with prayer by Annie.





